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SENATE ACTION OF TRANSPORTATION REAUTHORIZATION BILL CONTINUES

The U.S. Senate moved today to continue consideration of H.R.3, legislation to reauthorize America’s surface transportation programs.  

An amendment regarding minority-owned businesses, offered by Senator James Talent (R-MO), was unanimously adopted.  Specifically, the amendment would make it the responsibility of the U.S. Department of Transportation to inform minority-owned businesses that they no longer have to engage in the cumbersome process of re-certifying at the state and local levels should they want to compete for a federal transportation project.

It is expected that later this week the powerful Chairman of the Senate Finance Committee, Chuck Grassley (R-IA), will offer an amendment to increase the dollar amount of the reauthorization bill by $11 billion.   According to knowledgeable sources on Capitol Hill, the amendment will add $8.9 billion to highways and $2.3 billion to transit, bringing the total dollar value of the reauthorization bill to just over $300 billion.  The White House has issued a Statement of Administration Policy vowing to veto any transportation reauthorization bill that exceeds a gross authorization level of $283.9 billion.
For more information regarding the Talent or Grassley amendments, individuals are encouraged to contact Government Relations staff listed below.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
